Boyds Civic Association

January 20, 2011 Meeting Minutes
President Merritt Ednie called the Boyds Civic Association (BCA) to order at 7:35 pm on January 20, 2011. There were about 55 people in attendance! 

Minutes were approved.
(  Treasurer’s Report (Steve Gibson) was passed: $17,694.69. 

    Note: Hilltop expenses are for copying of briefs. Allen Noble waives his attorney fees for our community.

(  Dues are now $20 for individual or family membership.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

(  Minute of Silence for people who died recently and will be missed: Kerrie Miller, Betty Jewel, and Betty Hawkins.
(  Boyds Federal Credit Union is offering 1.25% for savings accounts.
NEW BUSINESS
(  Nominating Committee (Anne Davies, Arthur Virts and Del Laminan): proposed a slate for BCA officers:

David Fraser (President), Merritt Ednie (Vice President), Steve Gibson (Treasurer), and Maggie Bartlett (Secretary). No nominations came from the floor. A motion to accept the proposed slate was made, seconded, and passed unanimously. Thank you to the nominating committee.

(  Thank you to both Merritt Ednie and Jim McDaniel for the years of service as officers. Merritt will be continuing as vice president.
CORRESPONDENCES

(  Father Hurley Boulevard is under construction to connect Clopper Rd. to Milestone.

(  Darien Manley (Chief, Montgomery Co, Dept. of Parks): The crime prevention, “Park Watch,” helps to train citizens to watch for crime and how to report crime.

(   Cabin Branch Development (121/W. Old Baltimore/270): The economy has slowed development, but a recent report states that Shady Grove Adventist was denied their plan to build a hospital in this proposed development and plan to appeal. Holy Cross Hospital was selected to build a hospital on the Montgomery College Germantown campus.

(  Hilltop Farms Unlimited Partnership: Another appeal was lost since October 21, 2010.
SPEAKERS

(  Zoroastrian House of Worship (Merritt Ednie/Mehrdad Aidun/Kersi Zhorff): 

   Merritt called Park & Planning for a meeting (P&P had 17 people attend) to discuss issues of permits, well, and septic.

· There is no need for a zoning exception to build a church or house of worship.

· All permits were submitted and completed correctly.

· Merritt commented that it would add to the community.

· The top of the “temple” is 38 feet.

· Zoroastrian are not Arabs or Muslims.

   Mehrdad Aidun (President of the Board of Trustees for Metropolitan Washington

   Kersi Zhorff (Vice President of the association and Maryland resident since 1985): gave some background history. The monotheistic religion is 3,500 – 5,000 years old and strives for “good thoughts, good words, and good deeds.” Zoroastrians want to do action to make harmony and to go forward for a good life and leave the world a better place then before you arrived. There are about 150,000 Zoroastrians in the world (50,000 in India and 50,000 in Iran), about 15,000 in the US, and about 200 in metropolitan Washington. Their day of worship is not a regular day. But every other Sunday about 80 people (mostly children) meet (now at the Tilden Middle School). There are 3-4 celebrations a year, the biggest being the spring equinox when they usually rent a hotel to celebrate. The Three Wise Men were thought to be Zoroastrians and traveled out of Persia. Mr. and Mrs. Comron (sp?) worked with Montgomery County throughout the planning and permitting process.

· A BCA member asked if the Zoroastrians would make space available for community use. Kersi said they are still in the planning stages but stated they want to assimilate into the community. Generosity is one of their beliefs.

· Another BCA member asked why it took so long to make their appearance to the Boyds community. Mehrdad stated that they were not aware of the Boyds Civic Association.

· Another BCA member stated that the Zoroastrians would be a good fit to the Boyds community.

· There are concerns about water consumption, run-off and traffic: all were addressed. The Zoroastrians are respectful of the environment and the aquifer; the site plan takes run-off into account; and there will be an extra lane to enter and exit the property to make sure traffic is minimally affected.

(  Airstrip (Peachtree Road)
(Carrie Laurencot with Kay Poch): have concerns about the proposed airstrip. There will be a hearing on February 18, 2011 at the Court of Appeals. Although there is a special exception to an airstrip for farm use, Bob Gillespi will be using this strip for recreational flying. Carrie noted that the rules concerning hours of operation, number of flights, and size of planes are actually non-enforceable by the county. She stated that property appraisals would decrease 12-14% if the airstrip were built. The Sugarloaf Citizen Association signed a petition opposing the airstrip. Carrie is concerned about spooking her horses being trained on her property.

(Bob Gillespi): has requested to put a grass airstrip 50 ft. wide x 1,000 ft. long on his 40-acre property. He plans to fly his single-engine, 163-hp Citabria for personal use. He estimates only two flights per week for daytime use, but can invite other planes to land. He has applied for a special exception that would convey to the future owner who would have no restriction on the number of flights. There will be no paving except for mowing (grass landing strip), no grading, and no lighting. The noise is no more than a lawn mower or chain saw and it is estimated to last about 5-12 seconds for take-off/landing, resulting in 10-24 seconds per week (much less than the average neighbor noise). A BCA member stated that both Bob and Carrie were to be commended for their civility in presenting their viewpoints. Another member stated that no one’s hobby should affect the property value of another.

Kay Poch was concerned about the plane flying over her grandchildren.

The BCA’s general position was to oppose the airstrip on Dr. Bob Gillespi’s property, not because we don’t like him but because of his airplane.
(  Greenprint for the Future Conference, October 2012 (Peg Coleman): This agricultural conference will promote growing healthy food, hikers, and bikers. It will be held on the Montgomery College Germantown campus, with many leading members attending like Royce Hanson, Jeremy Crisp, and Delores Milmoe. The BCA already offered to be a partner. A motion was made and passed to donate $1,000.

(  Global Mission Church: Nothing new

(  Barnesville Oak Farms: The modified proposal was approved to remove the large farm properties, have fewer than 33 houses, and the tenant houses are in question.

(  Trucks traveling on Clopper/White Ground Rd. that do not fit under the railroad bridge on Rt. 121 are turning around in the Schoenbaum driveway. Can anything be done?

(  Boyds Federal Credit Union: March 18 will be the annual meeting and most importantly the BINGO Night. The BFCU has loaned $10 million over the past 50 years. It is offering 1.25% for savings accounts.
Next BCA meeting: April 14, 2011, 7:30 pm. 
Motion to adjourn was passed at 9:30 pm.
